
Coral Park Primary School 
Achieving SUCCESS 

NEWSLETTER  Term 1  Issue 4, 22nd February 2024 

 

145 Coral Drive, Hampton Park 3976 

 www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au 

Email: coral.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Phone 9702 8398 

 Thank you – Getting to Know You Interviews 
Thank you to all the parents and caregivers who took the time to come to our Getting 
to Know You interviews on Tuesday night. It is fabulous to see you taking an interest in 
your child’s education.  To those who thanked their teacher for all the hard work they 
do, thank you.  Teaching is an extremely important job and we really appreciate the 
help and support you give us on a daily basis.   
 

Thank you to our OSHClub who provided the 
coffee man and some delicious treats for our interviews and 
family night.  If your child needs before or afterschool care, 
please use our OSHClub service.  It is a fantastic way for your 
children to meet new friends and have a little bit of fun at either 
end of the day. It is a fantastic program run by Liz Huggins.  

 

Attendance  

Attendance at school is compulsory unless your child is sick or attending a medical appointment.  Please 
ensure that your child attends school and is on time.  The school day begins at 8:45am with learning 
beginning at 9am.  Please help us to support your child get the best possible education they can by coming 
to school and being on time each and every day. 
 

Road Safety 
Please note that the parking bays just outside Gate 1 at the school are for stopping to drop your child off 
and then move on.  A number of parents have not been parking in a designated parking bay.  The council 
often attends the school and will fine any parent or caregiver who is breaking the road rules and not 
obeying the signs.  
 

Sun Smart /Hats 
A reminder that Coral Park is a Sun Smart school and as such it is compulsory for all students to wear a hat 
to participate in outdoor activities.  This includes PE, recess and lunchtime. Any student who does not wear 
their hat in the yard will be sent indoors.  Skin cancer is a major health issue within Australia due the 
nature of the harshness of the Ultra – Violet rays we are 
exposed to. Wearing of hats is important to help protect your 
children from the harmful nature of these UV rays. School hats 
are available at the office for $10.  
 

Enjoy Life! 
Justin Blake-Thompson 
Principal 

 

ALL  SETTINGSRespectful

Responsible Determined

Resilient
We say 

‘please’ and 

‘thank you’.

We listen to 

others.

We tell the 

truth.

We keep our hands and 

feet to ourselves.

We follow staff 

instructions.

We use equipment for

its correct purpose.

We put all rubbish in 

the bin.

We ask questions if 

we don’t 

understand.

We clean up.

We wear the correct 

school uniform.

We are on time.

We tell a staff 

member if 

something is 

wrong.

We stop and think 

before reacting.

We take turns.

We apologise for 

our mistakes.

http://www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au


Make your learning great… Don’t be late! 
                           Be on time to start learning by 9! 

 

 The number of late arrivals   
 so far this week is 75! 
 

   Oh no, this is far too many! Set an alarm to get to school on time. 

2024 CURRICULUM CONTRIBUTION (BOOKLIST) 

Thank you to our wonderful families who have already 
paid the 2024 Curriculum Contribution for their children! 
We appreciate your prompt payment and your support. 

Coral Park Primary School does not charge compulsory fees and relies on 
the generous contributions of families to be able to purchase resources to 
enhance our student curriculum and improve our great school. 

We are asking families to make a contribution of $100 per child.  

Contributions can be made over the phone, using the payment 
form on the notice, to the office, or direct deposited into the 
school bank account. 

School bank details are: Coral Park Primary School 
    BSB 063 250 
    Account Number 009 018 17 

 

Diary Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY 
 

Friday 23rd February 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by the Band - All Welcome 

 

 

MARCH 
 

Friday 1st March 

CSEF Application Forms Due 

 

Wednesday 6th March 

Senior Sports Forms Due 

 

Friday 8th March 

Senior Interschool Sport 

CPPS v Grayling PS 

Away Game 

 

 

 

 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by M12 & M13 

All Welcome 

 

Tuesday 19th March 

School Photos 

(Information closer to the date) 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 22nd March 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by M10 & M11 

All Welcome 

 

Thursday 28th March 

Last Day of Term 1 

2.15pm Finish 

CAMPS, SPORTS  AND EXCURSIONS FUND 
CSEF is an annual payment available to eligible families, to be used      
towards school Camps, Sports and Excursions. Notices have been 
sent home so eligible families can apply to receive $150 per  student. 
Please return all CSEF application forms by Friday 1st March. You will 

also need to provide a copy of your 
Healthcare card, which can be emailed or 
completed at the office. 

 

The Resilience Project is committed to teaching positive mental health 
strategies to prevent mental ill-health and build young people’s         
capacity to deal with adversity. 

This evidence-based teaching and learning      
program is integrated throughout our            
classrooms, staffroom and school community.  

Teachers and students engage in weekly            
lessons and activities around the key principals          
of Gratitude, Empathy, Mindfulness (GEM) and 
Emotional Literacy to build resilience.  
 

WHAT CAN BE DONE AT HOME? 

To learn more about The Resilience Project and get        
involved from home, you can explore ideas, activities 
and resources which bring Gratitude, Empathy and 
Mindfulness (GEM) to life on TRP@HOME.  



 

Thank you to all the families who 
attended our “Getting to Know You 
Interviews” on Tuesday. It was great 
to see so many people take an active 
part in their child’s schooling and 
then join in the fun of our activity 
evening at free sausage sizzle. 



 

Students had a wonderful time at the school disco, which was held on Tuesday 
afternoon, when their teachers had “Getting to Know You Interviews”... 



 

After the student disco, it was wonderful to see students and their families take 
part in sporting activities on the basketball courts, learn about what OSHClub 
has to offer and enjoy our free sausage sizzle! 



 

Learning in S16 - Seniors 
In S16 we have had a great first month back at school for 2024. All S16 students 

are super excited to be the Seniors of the school and ensuring they set a great 

example for other Coral Park students to follow.  

Here is what a few S16 students had to say…. 

Hassan – ”I’ve had a great start to the year at Coral Park. I am    

enjoying Auslan because at my previous school we did not learn sign 

language. I feel very happy that I have already made heaps of  

friends and I enjoy having fun with them and playing soccer.” 

 

Rhylee – ”I’m really enjoying the start of this year. I have made a  

heap of friends. In the classroom I am loving writing and completing 

my narrative story. Science is so much fun too. Auslan also has  

new materials and resources which I had not seen before. We are  

also very grateful for the new bark in the playground as it is now  

much nicer on your feet when using the play equipment!”  
 

Big welcome to Parisa who has joined S16 this                        

week and is settling in well at Coral Park!! 



Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated our school values and   

completed their reward charts... 

 

 

Mufaiz J1 

Manea M10 

Aria M12 

 

 

Aaron  J1 

Nadia  J1 

Henessy J1 

Mahdi  J1 

Joshua  J7 

Milad   M11 

Deven  S16 

Amelie  P9 

Laksh   P9 

Ramsi   P9 

Sarai   P9 

Rahat   P9 

Aami   P9 

Ronnie  P9 

Mehran   M10 

Calvin   M10 

Shafiyah   M10 

Jett    M10 

Juarwarian  M10 

Alyam   M12 

Ali H    M12 

Kinza    M12 

Ali Gul   J1 

Navid   J1 

Masam   J1 

Kyani   J1  

Waris    P5 

Mudassir   P5 

Shaneer   P5 

Farid    P5  

Ashwiny   P5  

Salaia   P5 

Joseph   P8 

Mellina   P8 

Mehreen   P8 

Max    P8 

Farhan   P8 

Sumaya   P8 
 

 

T R A N S I T I O N S  Respectful

Responsible Determined

Resilient

We are quiet.

We leave work 

displays on the 

walls

We hold the 

door open for 

others.

We walk.

We stay 

together.

We walk our 

scooter or 

bike.

We stay with 

our partner.

We look where 

we are going.

We stay in 

designated 

areas.

We wait at the 

door for 

teacher 

directions.

We join at the 

back of the 

line.

We stay in our 

place in the 

line.



 

Our SWPBS Captains Maryam and Indigo spoke to some students who completed their behaviour charts 
this week and asked them about filling their charts... 



 

LEARNING SPACESRespectful

Responsible Determined

Resilient
We help 

others.

We are quiet.

We use whole 

body listening.

We return to class 

on time.

We walk inside.

We keep our 

belongings in their 

correct place.

We ask permission 
to leave.

We pack up.

We try new activities.

We complete our tasks.

We keep trying 

when things get hard.

We set our learning 

goals.

We complete our 

learning goals.

We attempt all 

tasks.

We ask for help 

when needed.

We wait our 

turn.

We share 

school 

property.



We are excited to be continuing our work with The Resilience Project this year. Teachers and 
students will continue to engage in weekly lessons and activities around the key principals of 
Gratitude, Empathy, Mindfulness (GEM) and Emotional Literacy to build resilience.  



 

National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 2024 
 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) tests are completed online, and 

the testing period will run over two weeks this term from 13th – 25th March 2024. These tests are     

common national tests undertaken by all students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. The Victorian Curriculum and 

Assessment Authority (VCAA) is responsible for NAPLAN across the state.  

NAPLAN provides information to students, teachers, parent/carers and school communities about how 

students are performing against the national benchmarks for literacy and numeracy. The results provide 

a measure of how Australian schools and students are performing in the areas of reading, writing, 

spelling, language conventions and numeracy. 

Specifically, information gained is used for: 

• individual student reports to parents 

• school reporting to their communities, and 

• aggregate reporting against national standards. 

It is also important to recognise that the National Assessment Program is not seen as the sole criterion 

for measuring student performance, but rather as a part of a broad range of measures used by teachers 

to evaluate and assess the learning and teaching process.  

To assist in the administration of NAPLAN, parents/carers are asked to keep the 13th – 25th March free 

from interruptions to the normal school routine. Parents/carers could also assist their children by 

speaking positively about the tests with the view to avoid undue student anxiety. 

Teachers will ensure students are familiar with the test formats and will provide appropriate support 

and guidance leading up to the test date. Over the next few weeks our Year 3 and 5 students will be   

given the opportunity to participate in NAPLAN practice testing. The purpose of these tests is to provide 

an opportunity for our students to familiarise themselves with the test layout, types of questions and 

test conditions.  

If you would like to provide some extra online practice for your child, you can also access some practice 

tests at the following website: https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 

If you have any questions or concerns about your child’s participation in the upcoming NAPLAN tests, 
you are encouraged to make a time to speak with their teacher. Alternatively, you can contact the 
office to speak to the Assistant Principal Liz Wilson.  

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site


 





...at Coral Park! 


